
Guide Meeting 12Sept15 
 
Guide Hats are not available yet. I will have those ready no later than 1800 on 29Oct15. That’s 
the date and time of the youth hunt meeting. You can pick them up then or any time after I have 
them here at the club. 
 
Emergency Contact Information Sheets need to be updated with the correct Game Warden phone 
number (254) 206-7777. 
 
Feeder fencing is an issue that is being talked about at Real Property right now. We do not have a 
final answer on this as of yet. 
 
IAW FH200-1 & FH210-25, NO tree cutting as all from 15March thru 15August. Special 
circumstances (EXAMPLE: deer guides trimming shooting lanes) may be approved on a case by 
case bases by Natural Resources Management Branch (NRMB); may require NRMB personnel 
presence if approved.  If  bird nests are observed, NO trimming is authorized. Between 16August 
and 14March native hardwood trees or limbs 3” or less may be cut. All hardwood cuts must be 
painted regardless of size. Non-native trees (cedar and mesquite) 15” or less may be cut during 
the same time period. Absolutely no posting of trees (Example: making cedar posts) is 
authorized at any time of the year. 
 
FH100 is back on the hunting map, that’s an archery only area across the fence from Copperas 
Cove Golf Course. TA70A has been added, this is in TA70, North of Old Copperas Cove Road. 
This area can be hunting with shot shell for small game. Both of these areas are on the back of 
the color coded map available at the Sportsmen’s Center. 
 
Grids for guided and unguided stands will need to be turned in by 20Sept. 
 
Election for Regional Chief Guides and Chief of Chiefs. 
Chief of Chief Guides – Bob Plymire 
Regional Chiefs: 
NFH – Rod Lasiege 
LFTA – Wayne Farmer 
SE – Jeff Schofell 
SW – David Mennor 
WFH – Howard Earl 


